
 MORGAN TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 

P.O. BOX 3 THIRD STREET 

MATHER, PA  15346 

 

MINUTES 

Meeting, May 9, 2023 

 

CALL TO ORDER:  At 10:00 a.m. Jeff Sholtis, Chairman, called the rescheduled monthly 

meeting of the Morgan Township Supervisors to order in the municipal office building located at 

1019 Third Street Extension, Mather, Greene County, Pennsylvania.  The meeting opened with 

the pledge to the flag. 
 

ROLL CALL: Supervisors Jeff Sholtis and James Gayman were present. Supervisor Shirl 

Barnhart was absent due to illness. Also attending the meeting was Stacy Sholtis, Sandy and Carl 

Kibler, Tax Collector Kari Golden, David Saunders, Susan Nelson, Solicitor Dennis Makel and 

Secretary/Treasurer Relda Litten. 

 

APPROVE MINUTES:  A motion was made by Mr. Gayman with a second from Mr. Sholtis             

to approve the minutes of the April 4, 2023 and the motion carried. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENTS:  Ms. Kibler wanted to know if anything has been done on her street 

light assessment problem.  Mr. Makel will schedule a conference call later on this week between 

himself, the Kiblers and Marcia Sonneborn who handles the street light accounts for the 

township. 

Ms. Sholtis asked if anything has been done about the car with no insurance parked at 234 

Second Street in Mather.  

 

REPORTS:  Roadmasters:  Mr. Sholtis gave the report for the month.  The township has been 

getting #8 stone in the lot preparing for tar and chipping soon.  Roads are being boom mowed 

and side deck mowed.  They will finish up leaf blowing the ditches today.  A phone call was 

received from the PA Boat and Fish Commission regarding a complaint about a tree on Kennel 

Road and found it was fine. Cold patching has also been done and a paving project will be 

scheduled soon.   

Three dumpsters were used for clean up days.  Jefferson Borough went in with the township for 

the cleanup with three council members helping and also Mr. Makel.  $1,000 was received from 

Casey Durdines, representing EQT for the cleanup, too.  It was decided that Jefferson Borough 

will pay one third of the cost of advertising and the dumpsters.   

 

Legal:  Mr. Makel stated the issue with the trailer at Jefferson Estates and Scott Smith has been  

resolved.  The trailer will be removed and the township will be reimbursed for the cost of the 

Code Officer’s extra hours on the case.  There will be another hearing on the King case and the 

Kenny trailer on property at 308 Third Street in Mather will be removed. 

 

Code Officer:  Mr. Gordon was absent but turned in his report to the supervisors who looked it 

over. 

 

ORDINANCES, RESOLUTIONS AND LOT SPLITS: None 

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  None 

 

NEW BUSINESS:  The township received an invoice from EADS Group which does not have 

the $1,800 that the township has already paid on their plus it needs to be broken down more.  Mr. 

Makel will handle it. 
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BILLS AND PAYROLL:   A motion was made by Mr. Gayman and seconded by Mr. Sholtis         

to pay all the bills for the month of May.  All in favor, motion carried. 

 

EXECUTIVE SESSION:  None 

 

ADJOURNMENT:  Being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 10:15 a. m. with a 

motion from Mr. Gayman and a second from Mr. Sholtis and the motion carried with all in favor. 

 

 

 

 

_________________________________ 

By:  Relda K. Litten, Secretary/Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      


